

Your Ref:

Our Ref: 21/1544

Enquiries:

Telephone: 7322 3347

Facsimile: 7322 4180

Mr Lee Odenwalder Member for Elizabeth PO Box 1046 ELIZABETH VALE SA 5112

Email:

@parliament.sa.gov.au

Dear Mr Odenwalder

Re: Freedom of Information Act application

In reference to your application made pursuant to the Freedom of Information (FOI) Act 1991, access was sought to:

24/6

"Total number of vehicles that were impounded in the 2019-2020 financial year. The current cost to SAPOL to store these vehicles. The number of motorbikes and trail bikes impounded, for the 2019-2020 financial year and the cost to SAPOL to impound and store them."

In relation to the following part of your request:

"Total number of vehicles that were impounded in the 2019-2020 financial year. The current cost to SAPOL to store these vehicles..."

It is determined that between 1 July 2019 and 30 June 2020 six thousand one hundred and ninety seven (6197) vehicles were impounded. The cost to store the vehicles was one million, four hundred and forty one thousand eight hundred and forty dollars (\$1,441,840). This information was correct as at 25 February 2021.

In relation to the following part of your request:

"...The number of motorbikes and trail bikes impounded, for the 2019-2020 financial year and the cost to SAPOL to impound and store them."

It is determined that between 1 July 2019 and 30 June 2020 three hundred and forty five (345) motor cycles and trail bikes were impounded. The cost to store the motorcycles and trial bikes was eighty five thousand, six hundred and sixty one dollars and twenty four cents (\$85, 661.24). This information was correct as at 25 February 2021.

In accordance with the requirements of Premier and Cabinet Circular PC045, details of your FOI application, and the documents to which you are given access, will be published on the SAPOL website Disclosure Log.



A copy of PC045 can be found at https://www.dpc.sa.gov.au/ data/assets/pdf_file/0019/20818/PC045-Disclosure-Log-Policy.pdf. If you disagree with publication, please advise the undersigned in writing by 31 March 2021.

Yours sincerely,

Senior Sergeant First Class Tracy Gentgall

Officer in Charge

Freedom of Information Unit

(Accredited Freedom of Information Officer)

March 2021